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TESTIMONY PROVIDED TO: Senate Education Committee 

FROM:  Dr. Amy Fowler, Deputy Agency of Education 

TOPIC:  H27- Employment Agreements 

DATE:  April 10, 2018 

 

The AOE requests a modification to the proposed language for § 1386. Employment 

Agreements. The current language focuses on employment aspects of sexual misconduct and 

we would ask for a reminder that employers should notify the appropriate licensing entities 

(OPR and AOE for example) of such misconduct.   

 

In accordance with 21 V.S.A. § 306, it is the policy of the State of Vermont that no 

confidential employment separation agreement shall inhibit the disclosure to 

prospective employers and responsible licensing entities of factual information about a 

prospective employee’s background that would lead a reasonable person to conclude 

that the prospective employee has engaged in conduct jeopardizing the safety of a 

vulnerable adult or minor.   

 

§1699 requires that Superintendents must report to the Secretary of Education any suspected 

unprofessional conduct. Certainly sexual misconduct would fall under this requirement. 

Clearly articulating the expectation in this statute would be reinforcing of that obligation. The 

Agency of Education, upon receiving such information, conducts investigations and hearings 

that could result in the individual losing or having their license suspended. 

 

The AOE, as a member of the National Association of State Directors of Teacher Education and 

Certification (NASDTEC) Interstate Agreement, reports all denials, suspensions, revocations 

and surrenders of licenses for reasons other than failing to meet academic requirements. When 

prospective applicants apply for licenses in other states, the licensing body in that state reviews 

the applicant’s history and would see that they had faced licensing action in Vermont. 

Emphasizing that misconduct reports to licensing entities may not be inhibited by confidential 

employment separation agreements increases the protective nature of this statute beyond our 

state borders. 

 

Additionally, on the next page is a screen shot of the disclosure form applicants must complete 

in Vermont to have an educator’s license.  Please note that it includes both adjudicated and 

non-adjudicated issues pertaining to misconduct. 
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